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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2014-720
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President Yarborough 
Date of Introduction: November 12, 2014
Committee(s) of Reference: R, F
Date of Analysis: November 14, 2014
Type of Action: Restriction on use of funds; request for emergency action
Bill Summary: The bill provides that, in the event the executive branch determines to appeal the recent appeals court ruling in the case of Frank Denton v. City of Jacksonville, the only permissible funding source to pursue the appeal is from the Mayor’s Office budget. The bill requests emergency approval of the bill on first reading.
Background Information: Frank Denton, Editor of the Florida Times-Union, filed suit against the City alleging a violation of the state’s Government in the Sunshine law when the City and the Police and Fire Pension Fund board of trustees discussed potential changes to the PFPF benefits in the context of a court-ordered mediation process that was not open to the public. A circuit court judge found that the discussions did constitute collective bargaining that must, by state law, take place in a public forum, and the circuit court of appeals recently upheld the lower court’s ruling.  By Resolution 2014-718 the Council strongly opposed any further appeals of this case by the City. This bill would provide that, if the Mayor and General Counsel determine to continue appealing the case, the funds for such appeal must come from the Mayor’s Office budget.
Policy Impact Area: Funding source for legal appeal
Fiscal Impact: Undetermined
Analyst: Clements
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